
	

28th August 2020     
 
Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 
I hope you are all safe and well and you and your family have had a good summer holiday. We are really looking forward to the new 
term starting and welcoming back your son/daughter. As the new term starts next week, please read below an important update on 
face coverings and open evening:  
 
Face Coverings 
As you have read in the news, the wearing of face coverings has now been introduced for schools. The Department for Education’s 
website states “face coverings should be worn in secondary schools when moving around the school, such as in corridors and 
communal areas where social distancing is difficult to maintain. It will not be necessary to wear face coverings in the classroom, where 
protective measures already mean the risks are lower, and where they can inhibit learning.” Therefore, we will require all students 
and staff to wear a face covering when they return in September, when in the school corridors, communal areas, on a school bus 
or other forms of public transport. The exception to this is during lessons and tutor time in classrooms and when eating or drinking 
at break or lunchtimes in the canteen, main hall or lower playground. If students and staff are not eating or drinking within these 
communal areas, then they must wear a face covering and follow social distancing. Students and staff who cannot put on or remove 
a face covering because of a physical or mental illness or disability will also be exempt. This is in accordance with the latest advice 
from the World Health Organisation.  
Please can I request that it is your responsibility to provide a face covering for your child in the interest of the health and safety of 
all students and staff.  

 What constitutes a face covering? A face covering should:                                                                                                                                                                                    
• cover your nose and mouth while allowing you to breathe comfortably                            
• fit comfortably but securely against the side of the face                                                
• be secured to the head with ties or ear loops                                                                                       
• be made of a material that you find to be comfortable and breathable, such as cotton 
• ideally include at least two layers of fabric (the World Health Organisation recommends three depending on the fabric used) 
• unless disposable, it should be able to be washed with other items of laundry according to fabric washing instructions and 

dried without causing the face covering to be damaged 
• Face Coverings should be plain or with a simple pattern with no inappropriate designs. 

This guidance has only just come out so please bear with us as we establish this in our school. 
 

Open Evening Thursday 8th October 2020 
We will be cancelling our open evening on Thursday 8th October 2020 due to the risk it presents with COVID 19. We will be holding a 
virtual open evening instead with more details on that to come. Therefore, school will be open as normal all day on the 8th October 
rather than finishing at 12:20pm as it has in previous years. 
 
When do students start in September 2020?  
New Year 7 pupils’ first day will be on Thursday 3rd September 2020. This will be a Year 7 only day.   
Years 8 – 11 first day will be on Friday 4th September 2020, with the new arrangements in place as below: 
For our new arrangement’s in detail next term please visit our website and click on’ Returning in September’ at the top of the home page. 
We will review this plan at half term and in conjunction with any updated Government guidance. We all look forward to seeing you all. If 
you have any questions, please do get in touch. Take care and stay safe. 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
Mr J Habberley 
Headteacher 
 


